We are working hard to open the pool this season. We have to adhere to the Department of Health
Guidelines, a PDF is attached which states the rules and regulations. In addition to the Department of
Health Guidelines, WHOA’s additional guidelines are as follows:

Land Safety Guard — will enforce the following rules:

e Resident’s dues must be paid in full

e Upon arrival, you must sign in FIRST, name of all family members, time in, tag #

e No Outside guests permitted

e Pool capacity is now 55 guests only. If we experience full capacity and other residents are
waiting in line to enter the pool, we may need to enforce a 2 hour stay.

e Qutside food is permitted, guests are responsible for keeping their area clean and trash thrown
away.

e  Only pool noodles and balls are permitted to be brought the pool, no inflatables or tubes.

e Baby pool patrons are permitted to bring small toys to the pool.

e Masks are encouraged, but not permitted while swimming in the pool

o The pool deck and grass area will be marked with 6’ distance

e Social distancing will be enforced, only same household guests should socialize with each other

e Only 2 people permitted in the restrooms at one time

e Chairs will be disinfected after each guest use

e Restrooms will be disinfected after two hours

e land safety guards and lifeguards are two different job positions and duties cannot be
combined.

e Opening procedure will be to fully disinfect all chairs, hand rails, door knobs, gates and
restrooms.

e No lost and found, items left will be disposed of.

o Unfortunately, there will be no swim team this year or pool parties.

We understand these rules make it difficult for all of us, but we are working hard to open the pool and
have some type of recreation for our residents. Many pools are not even opening this year with all the
rules that have been set in place by the State and the Health Department.

Our guards are here to provide safety first to all guests, please show them respect while they are doing
their jobs and enforcing the rules. We will not tolerate adults being rude or speaking to our guards in a
disrespectful manner. If you don’t feel you can adhere to the rules set forth, then it is your choice to not
utilize the pool this season.



